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Hi all  
Again I've been called away by the sounds and sands of the Caribbean. You are in my 
thoughts. 

WSO 
  WSO has announced the retirement of Barbara O from her position as Associate 
Director as of December 6. She will be greatly missed. 
  WSO is also getting ready for the 56th WSC April 11-15 entitled "Realizing Our 
Spiritual Potential" 

AREA 
   The Area officers have been listening to the members of their needs and wants so I 
have appointed a thought force and two task forces to answer these wants and needs. 
   The thought force will be chaired by Ron S with the charge to explore the future 
options for schedules. 
    Dave T will chair a task force with a charge to revise the written CAWW guidelines. 
    Stacie V will chair a task force with a charge to explore and provide additional means 
of financial support for the LDC/storage/office. 
    Also remember I am waiting for resumes for a chair to the Fall Workshop  2016 and 
an AA events coordinator. 
   Many happy wishes for the holiday season and I hope to see you all in the New Year. 

Love and Peace 
Ann


